12/00329/OUT

Proposed food store 5574 sqm (60,000sqft) gross floorspace and up to 7432 sqm (80,000sqft) gross of non-food retain floorspace.  New petrol filling station, new vehicular access and associated highway works at Southam Road and associated car parking, hard and soft landscaping and soft landscaping and drainage infrastructure works.
Object to a supermarket on this out of town site.  Banbury needs a town centre supermarket which would be more beneficial to the Town and endorse the Planning Authority’s draft SPD for the Bolton Road site.  A supermarket at Bolton Road would be easily accessible for all modes of transport (including pedestrians and growing number of people that live in the town centre) not another out of town supermarket which would be heavily reliant on car usage.  
Southam Road is an extension of a transport corridor that OCC are trying to downgrade, in preference to the inner relief route (Upper Windsor Street, Cherwell Street, Concorde Avenue).  This development would attract additional traffic, particularly from the planned residential developments to the south of the town, and would lead to further congestion along the North Bar/Horse Fair/ South Bar corridor.  
There is provision for larger units for comparison goods in the town in the draft SPD for Bolton Road (and also Canalside).  The recent granting of planning permission for the Banbury Gateway development at the Prodrive site has also made further provision for 13 units, which the application does not address.  Banbury does not need further retail space for comparison goods on a site midway between the Town Centre and the existing Banbury Cross Retail Park.  The Council feels that this application is speculative and would detract from the viability of the Bolton Road Scheme and the town centre in general.  While changes in shopping habits are acknowledged, the existing and future provision as outlined above should be sufficient.
The Council is also concerned that such a supermarket and car park would not be a good neighbour for the cemetery (noise and nuisance) and whilst the Town Council needs a cemetery extension to cater for a growing population, it acknowledges that this would be unrealistic at this site.
However, as a location near the town centre, could this area not be seen as a suitable site for residential development?  The use of this brownfield site within the existing town boundaries, close to the town centre and its amenities would be much better than the speculative applications for residential development on greenfield sites outside the current limits of the town.
